FROM THE DESK OF EDITOR in CHIEF

Dear Fellows,

It is with great pleasure I greet you a happy new year
2013 with the news that our beloved journal is now up-
to-date and there is no backlog. With your help we have
been able to clear almost all the pending articles. Now
the journal starts afresh from 2013. So as usual we invite
more articles from you and stress on original papers.

As I have mentioned in previous issues we had an aim
to update all the information provided in the Journal
and the process the journal is run. This includes
information for the authors, criteria for the reviewers
and also to set up criteria for authors who are eligible to

(J Bangladesh Coll Phys Surg 2012; 30: 244)

write review articles. We have been able to do this
successfully and the journal is at the moment in a
systematic course.

The achievements of 2012 were something to relish and
hope that we would be able to continue this trend in
2013. Once again I thank you all for your cooperation
in regularizing this periodical.

Prof. HAM NazmulAhasan
Editor —in- Chief
Journal of BCPS.



